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Circular No. 2016/39                                                        Date: 27/07/2016 
 
Dear Comrades, 
  

MARCH TO PARLIAMENT ON 9TH AUGUST, 2016 
SAVE PUBLIC SECTOR / BANKS – SAVE THE COUNTRY 

 

We reproduce, hereunder, the contents of Circular No. 2016/40 dated 27.07.2016, on the captioned 
subject issued by Com. Harvinder Singh, General Secretary, AIBOC for your information and 
circulation.  
 
QUOTE: “Our Confederation has been in forefront in opposing the policies of the Government of the 
times which lead to destabilize the country through concentration of powers in private hands, foreign 
investments in strategic sectors, disinvestments, privatization etc. After the present Government took 
over, implementation of these policies were intensified in the name of reforms. Considering the gravity 
of the situation, our Confederation formed a Sub-committee to go into the details of the consequences 
and to suggest a concrete and prolonged agitational programme against so called reforms. Many 
programmes suggested by the Sub-committee and approved / fine-tuned by the Executive Committee 
of the Confederation in its meeting held on 6th April, 2016, at Bhopal and Working Committee of the 
Confederation in its Meeting held on 2nd June, 2016 at Chennai have already been successfully 
implemented. Our poster drives, agitations, rallies, seminars, symposiums and education to common 
man through Press Releases and pamphlets also have drawn the attention of all concerned. Our 
memorandums to Hon’ble Prime Minister / Finance Minister of India and leaders of the opposition 
parties were also the part of our long drawn struggle.  
 
One of the major decisions taken by the Confederation as a part of Save Public Sector Bank was to 
organize a “March to Parliament on 9th August, 2016”. The Executive Committee fixed a target of 
participation by atleast ten thousand members from various Affiliates in this historic march. The Delhi 
State Unit has finalized the programme of the March which will start at 10.30 am on Tuesday, the 9th 
August, 2016 from Barakhamba Road/Ranjit Marg crossing (famous Modern School) and will terminate 
at Jantar Mantar after passing through important and famous roads of New Delhi. 
 
We call upon all our Affiliates, State Units and members to mobilize the rank and file in large numbers 
and ensure maximum participations in the rally. The target of ten thousand must be surpassed with 
substantial margins. Many other Public Sector Officers’ Organisations have also extended their support 
to our March. We once again call upon you to reach the assembly point latest by 10.15 am and 
assemble under the banner of your Affiliate and become the part of March to Parliament.  
 
For any information or details in this regard, you may contact the followings: 
 
1. Com. Ajay Jaitly State President 09716014440 jaitlyajay@gmail.com  

2. Com. Sunil Bansal State Secretary 09811018084 sunilb@unitedbank.co.in” 

                                                                                         UNQUOTE 

 

 With revolutionary greetings,    

Comradely yours,   

                                 
            (HARVINDER SINGH) 

        GENERAL SECRETARY  
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